
Town Board Meeting  
 May 8, 2023  Immediately following the special meeting 
Bradley Town Hall  
  
Chairman Kevin Koth called the meeting to order at 5:43pm. Supervisors Joan Hilgendorf, Jennifer Bishop and John 

Crass were present. 

The Treasurer’s report was presented as follows: Building & Office Equipment Fund-$54,089.30 Equipment Fund - 
$164,256.04; General Savings Account - $573,190.64; Checking Account - $323,100.02; ARPA Funds - $123,099.40; 
Capital Outlay - $20,000.00; Cemetery Fund - $70,586.58; Re-Evaluation - $90,000.00; and Greenwood Cemetery CD - 
$12,538.48.  
 
Minutes of previous meetings: Monthly Meeting on April 18, 2023, Hilgendorf/Crass motion to approve. Motion passed 4-0  
 
Clerk's Business: 

A. Payment of vouchers #8332 through #8382 - Hilgendorf/Crass motion to approve. Motion passed 4-0 
B. Koth/Hilgendorf motion to approve the operator’s license for Billie Zelms. Motion passed 4-0 

 
Koth/Hilgendorf motion to appoint clerk Kari Kiser to another three-year term. Motion passed 4-0 
 
Hilgendorf/Bishop motion to approve the proposal from Arnott Excavating for grubbing in the amount of $7,450.00. Work 
to be completed on Sioux Trail, Nokomis Road and Halfmoon Lake Road including turn around. Motion passed 4-0 
 
Waste/Recycling: Supervisor Crass will touch base with the recycling crew regarding the low tonnage coming in on the 
recycling side. He will also touch base with Republic to get clarification on what exactly can be recycled. 
 
Cemetery: Nothing to report 
 
Parks/Beach Report: Hetzel Plumbing will be installing the new septic system at Kahle Park on Wednesday, May 10th. 
Foley’s will be grinding up the stump from the tree cutting last fall on Tuesday, May 9th at Kahle Park. Supervisor Bishop 
will touch base with Steve Kahle about removing some downed trees at Kahle Park. He will need a release from the town 
to work on town property. 
 
Plan Commission: Next meeting is scheduled for Monday, May 29th. 
 
Road Report: The board reviewed the list of town equipment. The grader needs repairs and currently that is on hold until 
the next board meeting. Koth/Crass motioned to approve JJ Brush cutting for the roadside mowing for the summer of 
2023. At this time the road crew is working on getting all the permits lined up for the replacement of the culvert that has 
failed on Tomahawk River Road. The road crew is looking into purchasing a new pressure washer. It will be on the 
agenda for the June monthly meeting for approval. 
  
Other business not requiring board action: None 
 
As there was no other business the meeting was adjourned at 6:30PM. 
 
Kari Kiser-Clerk 


